
Mopar Advisory committee Meeting 

Minutes  
December 3, 2020 

 

 

 

Members: Rob Allred, SCC; Lauren Handley, SCC; Kelly Faley, FCA; Bill Leavitt, Raridon’s 
(Marysville); John West;  

 

The meeting started at 3:05 p.m.  

Everyone approved the minutes from the June 23, 2020 meeting. 

State of the class; Rob taught electrical and HVAC during Falls 2020. Rob had 5 students with 
the return of 1 from last year. That one student is excited to return to the class. Rob had an 
additional 3 students from the dealership for the electrical class. There will be 6 students for 
Winter 2020.  Kelly mentioned that the fast track program for electrical went very well for the 
techs that did attend.  Any tech that wants to do the fast track program can even if they don’t 
have certain classes on the poster. Also, Kelly can reset any test if need be. Rob will also be 
doing other stuff then the FCA’s during the class for example like stories, torque and 
measurement class. 

 

Hard and Soft skills, the only concern is the tech’s and there “stories” writing 

 

ASEF - NATEF Review; The form was sent out last Tuesday, in the meeting request, for everyone 
to review. In the form a 3 means improve, 2 stayed the same, 1 needs improvement.  

Rob reviewed the NATEF form with the group.  

• Rob wanted to change standard 4 from a 1 to a 2.  
• Rob would like to change Standard 2.3e from a 1 to a 2. 

Everyone is okay with how the form is filled out. Rob will send it out to Sean. No signatures are 
required. 

 



Recruitment; for high schools Rob is not seeing much enrollment. Because of covid, Rob has not 
been able to visit any schools and is planning to do a visiting the class via Zoom.  

Kelly mentioned a new Mopar Career Automotive Program Facebook and Instagram account. 

Guy mentioned that the college has a new navigator/recruiter for the automotive. He also said 
that enrollment is down as well. 

The meeting ended at 3:53 p.m. 


